EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES
ANALYST: WENDY SOO HOO

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$132,794,005
	
	$120,376,751
	
	144.6
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$1,675,591
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$4,159,222
	
	$7,415,764
	
	1.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$138,629,000
	
	$127,793,000
	
	145.6
	
	000.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	4.4%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	3.1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Emergency Medical Services levy 



DESCRIPTION

Emergency Medical Services (EMS), a division of Public Health – Seattle & King County (PHSKC), operates a coordinated regional partnership providing a continuum of care for people in need of emergency medical care services (Medic One) and oversees a tiered regional model for emergency medical care and training throughout the county. EMS is primarily funded by a countywide, voter-approved six-year EMS levy which will expire at the end of 2025.  The EMS levy moneys supporting this budget are restricted by state law and can only be spent on EMS-related activities. 

This system operates in a coordinated partnership with five dispatch centers, five paramedic providers, and 28 fire departments. This partnership also requires collaboration with local hospital emergency departments, private ambulance companies, and other organizations.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 EMS budget is proposed to increase by approximately 4% over the revised, annualized 2024 budget, from $132.8 million to $138.6 million.  Various changes are proposed to update allocations to regional partners, King County Medic One, regional services, and strategic initiatives based on the Medic One/EMS 2020-2025 Strategic Plan.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  These changes are based on formula-driven allocations and cost reimbursement requirements as set in the strategic plan.] 


A King County Medic One administrator position (1.0 FTE and $230,000) is proposed to be added to help with office management and data analysis.  The proposed budget would also include $282,000 for the STRIVE IT project ongoing licensing costs.  This project supports continuing education requirements for paramedics and emergency medical technicians.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget.




